

# Chaddesley Corbett Endowed Primary School Newsletter



Issue 1 - 4th September 2020



We are so pleased to welcome everyone back to school this week.

I know the children have been very excited to see their friends and are settling back into the school routine really well.

We would also like to welcome the new children to Class Reception and also all the other new children that have joined us in other year groups, we hope you've had a good start and that'll you'll enjoy your time with us at Chaddesley Corbett Endowed Primary School

## Gate to the Playground

Please be aware that the gate to the playground will not be open until 8.30am.

Please remain in your cars until then.

Thank you

# Health snacks at break time

Please ensure you send a 'healthy snack' for your child to enjoy at break times eg a piece of fruit, chopped up carrot sticks, cucumber etc.

We ask that you do not send nuts in to school as snack due to some children having nut allergies.



WORKING TOGETHER FOR OUR CHILDREN We are holding our AGM by video call on **Tuesday 8**<sup>th</sup> **September at 8pm**. We will send round a link to the call nearer the time.

If you are interested in becoming involved in the PTFA, please join the meeting (or contact us via Facebook or <a href="mailto:chaddesleycorbettptfa@gmail.com">chaddesleycorbettptfa@gmail.com</a>).

At the AGM, we will:-

- -Receive the financial report
- -Receive the committee's report on last year's activities -Elect next year's committee (please let us know if you are interested in standing for election the positions are: chair, vice-chair, secretary and treasurer).

The meeting should take around 15-20 minutes.

# **5**<sub>MPH</sub>

# Car Parking in the drop off zone

A reminder that when driving on the school site the speed limit is 5 miles per hour.

Please could we ask you to take extra care when entering and exiting the drop off zone and to remember that cars should only be parked in the parking bays in this area **in the afternoon**.

In the morning you should pull up horizontally to the kerb to drop your child off and then drive away. Parking is available on the lower playground for Parents/Carers that need to park and bring their children into school.

If you have parked and brought your child into school, we ask that you leave the school site as soon as possible to help with social distancing.

Thank you.

## **Dates for your Diary**

### September

8th - PTFA AGM via video call at 8.00pm

28th - Year 3 Discover History Day

29th - Year 4 Discover History Day

30th - Year 5 visit to Upton Warren Outdoor Education Centre